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Testing Information - ACT and SAT 

Second semester of junior year is when students usually take the ACT and/or SAT for the 

first time.  

As was announced in the December 5th newsletter, the juniors will be taking a practice ACT 

on Wednesday January 15th. Later in January, Analyze Ed will provide each junior with an 

individualized report on what areas to focus on to prepare for the School Day ACT that they 

will take on Tuesday April 8th. More details about the report from Analyze Ed and the 

School Day ACT will be provided after we return from Christmas. 

Juniors should not register to take the ACT on Saturday April 5th. If they choose to retake 

the ACT later in June or July (dates are below on the right) or in the 1st semester of senior 

year, they will register at MyACT.org. 

The SAT is now Digital! As of March 2024, there is no longer a paper and pencil test for the 

SAT - it may only be taken as a digital test. For more information about the Digital SAT, 

click here to go to the College Board website.     

As you and your junior discuss whether they will take the SAT, or if they will retake the 
ACT, or if they should do test prep, we suggest reading this blog post: 

Should You Take the SAT/ACT or Not?.  

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/11h-xMqHcrbT5Qi6vY9_1w~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRpPIgyP0QlaHR0cHM6Ly9zYXRzdWl0ZS5jb2xsZWdlYm9hcmQub3JnL3NhdFcHc2Nob29sbUIKZ1eyVFtnQIZ8jVIXc3ByenlieWxvQG1hcmlhbmNocy5jb21YBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/GqM-kkz9lJmKrYsT00oDpw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRpPIgyP0QiaHR0cHM6Ly9zYXRzdWl0ZS5jb2xsZWdlYm9hcmQub3JnL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZ1eyVFtnQIZ8jVIXc3ByenlieWxvQG1hcmlhbmNocy5jb21YBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/cdKJ-g9K8YGBG18L7XAK2Q~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRpPIgyP4TjAWh0dHA6Ly90cmFjay5zcGUuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9mL2EvdVk0aVJfTDJNb1N1endfNDc5SllkQX5-L0FBQUFBUUF-~


While the blog is from October 2021 when the impact of COVID on testing was still very 
new, the topics it covers are still ones to discuss now in 2024. The writers states: 

"I want parents to come away with the tools to make the 3 binary testing decisions on 
the road to college application: 

1. to prep for tests or not to prep 

2. to test or not to test 
3. to submit scores or not to submit" 

  

  

ACT / SAT Test Prep Opportunities  

ACT Test Prep Class - Watch for information in January 
about an in-person ACT test prep class to be taught here at 
Marian. Details are being finalized and information will be 
available after we return from Christmas Break. 

If you / your junior are considering ACT test prep for the April 
ACT and are not interested in the class that will be held at 
Marian, you should start looking now. Test prep classes in 
advance of the April ACT will begin in late January or early 
February. 

Analyze Ed - As mentioned above, juniors will take a full-
length practice ACT on Wednesday January 15th. After the 
test, every junior who takes the test will receive an 
individualized program to assist them in preparing for the ACT 
in April. More information will be given to the juniors in mid to 
late January about this program. 

Other Test Prep Possibilities  

Jeanius Prep offers online classes for all ACT and SAT test 
dates. For their complete schedule, go 
to www.jeaniusprep.com   

Revolution Prep offers online classes for all test dates and is 
also offering a holiday gift. Revolution Prep has a team of 
professional tutors who have been teaching online for over a 
decade. They are offering a discount to Marian families. 
Visit www.revolutionprep.com for more information before 
December 20th!  

ACT offers FREE online test prep. Click here.  

SAT offers FREE online test prep. Click here.  

  

ACT / SAT 

Test Dates 

SAT March 8 

Registration Deadline: 
Feb. 21 

 ACT Tuesday April 8 At 
Marian - School Day ACT 

--Registration completed 
by Marian.  

 SAT May 3  

Registration Deadline:   
April 18 

 SAT June 7  

Registration Deadline:   
May 22  

 ACT June 14 

Marian is a test center. 
The registration 
deadline is May 9  
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Test Optional update 

The number of colleges and universities that are test optional 
for the Class of 2025 is over 1,700. Who will be test optional 
for the Class of 2026 is still to be determined. In 2020 due to 
COVID, many colleges and universities decided to become 
test optional permanently. Others announced that they would 
be test optional through the Class of 2025 while they 
conducted a pilot study to look at the effect / impact of not 
requiring test scores for admission. Some colleges and 
universities may announce in the upcoming months that they 
will return to requiring a test score for students in the Class of 
2026. Be sure to check with any college or university that your 
student is considering applying to to find out if they will 
continue to be test optional.   

Another excellent source for a directory of test optional 
schools is Fair Test. They regularly update their directory of 
test-optional, 4-year schools. It is available free online 
at https://www.fairtest.org/university/optional -- sort 
geographically by clicking on “State”. 

Even with the number of schools that are test optional, we 
recommend that juniors have at least one test score on hand, 
either from the ACT or SAT. Test scores may be required for 
some majors and scholarships. Another factor is that having a 
strong test score may also strengthen a student's 
application. This is one reason that we are offering the School 
Day ACT so that students will have a score available should 
they need it next year. 

If a student applies to a school that is not test optional and 

does require a test score, scores from either the ACT or 

SAT may be submitted.   

What to do 2nd semester to get ready for next 
year 

When we met with the students at the start of this year, we 
asked them to consider two questions - "Why do I want to go 
to college?" and "What do I want to do in college?" instead of 
focusing on "Where do I want to go to college?". The following 
are some of the activities that the college counselors will be 
doing with the juniors in second semester to assist them in 
getting ready for next year. 

Selecting Classes for Senior Year 

ACT July 12 

Registration Deadline: 
June 6  

To register for either test 
and for more information 
about the tests, go to their 
websites. 

ACT www.act.org  

SAT www.collegeboard.org 

 

College Counselors  

Class of 2026 

Mr. Rodewald  

mrodewald@marianchs.com 

Mr. O'Farrell 

dofarrell@marianchs.com 

Mr. O'Brien  

gobrien@marianchs.com 

  

Marian's HS 

Code 

141393 
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In second semester, Mr. O'Brien, Mr. O'Farrell, and Mr. 

Rodewald will meet with juniors to begin the process of 

selecting classes for senior year. 

The counselors will meet individually with each junior to check 

that the student is on track to meet graduation requirements 

as well as admission requirements for 

college.  Marian's graduation requirements are listed on 

page 6 in the curriculum guide. 

College Counseling Conferences 

In January, parents will receive information about requesting 
and scheduling dates for conferences. During second 
semester, juniors and their parents are encouraged to meet 
with a college counselor to discuss the college search and 
application process. Conferences will be scheduled beginning 
in late January / early February. These conferences provide 
an excellent opportunity for the student, parents, and college 
counselor to meet together and get "on the same page" as 
senior year approaches!  

Junior Parent Night 

A date for Junior Parent Night is in the process of being 
finalized. The program will be an informational presentation on 
the college search and application process by 
representatives from private and public universities. Also 
upcoming changes to the ACT will be covered. Watch for 
more information in future newsletters and emails and on the 
Marian website!  
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